
                                                                                       APPROVED MINUTES

Town of Jefferson

Office of the Planning Board

Minutes

February 27, 2024
Members present:  Chairman Mike Meehan, Mike Smith, Rebecca Hatfield, alternate; Bob Roy, Mark Gross, Kevin Meehan, Select Board’s representative; Andrea Gendron, alternate; Jason Call
Absent:
Others present:  Charlene Wheeler, Board secretary, Maura Chapelle, Mike Kenison, Nancy DeCoursey, Shane Dion
Minutes:

Mike Smith made the motion to approve the February 13, 2024, meeting minutes, as amended, seconded by Jason Call.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.  

Hearing- Trimming along Ingerson Road
Eversource has requested a hearing required by RSA 231-157 and 158.  They are going to trim trees and brush along Ingerson Road, a town designated scenic road in Jefferson which is scheduled to be done every four years.  Eversource has contracted with Asplundh to perform the trimming.  At this hearing Asplundh was represented by Shane Dion.  Prior to commencement of work of the road they are required to contact each landowner where trees are to be trimmed.  Mr. Dion said they had mailed notices to all property owners on the entirety of Ingerson Road.  Notices were also posted by the Planning Board as required before the hearing.  Mr. Dion said all trees slated for removal or trimming were marked with blue and white checked ribbons.  Asplundh has received a reply from about 80% of owners on Ingerson Road.  They will not remove anything without prior approval but are having difficulty reaching some absent owners.  One problem is the lack of a phone number where owners can be reached, in particular, one owner who had a number of objections during the last trimming cycle.  Mike Kenison said the town would also like to do some trimming to help with the road’s maintenance and they are trying to get owners approval as well.  Both said they would not have to close or block the road to complete the work needed.  Weather has been a problem with warm temperatures creating mud season like conditions even in February.  Nancy DeCoursey, representing the Conservation Commission, said she had spoken to Brian Salas, Eversource arborist, who had answered her questions.  The Board secretary said she had received no questions or comments from the public.  Bob Roy made the motion to approve the trimming on Ingerson Road, seconded by Jason Call.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
Communication
The Board secretary said she had emailed copies of approved building permits to Board members but some came back from a few Board members as not able to deliver, probably because of the large number of attachments representing the past several months.  If anyone hasn’t received copies and wants to see them, she will send a few at a time.  It should be easier from now on.
Other Business
The town warrant is posted on the town’s website and town report books should be available in the office by the end of the week.  Maura Chapelle asked what would happen if warrant articles, seemingly contradicting each other, were both are accepted by voters.  Kevin Meehan said the Select Board will wait until the outcome of the meeting, and under advisement of town counsel, make decisions on how to address the issues.  Maura also inquired about poll hours and was told they close at 8:00 pm.  She said the town meeting starts at 7:30pm, isn’t that a conflict.  Kevin Meehan said that hasn’t seemed to be a problem in the past, giving a meeting attendee a last chance to vote.  Poll workers have not complained about the situation.    

The Board’s regular meeting on March 12 conflicts with town meeting.  Jason Call made the motion to cancel the March 12 meeting, seconded by Bob Roy.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.  The Board’s next meeting will be on March 26 at which new officers should be elected and along with the Board’s roster reported to the Town Clerk.   
Non- Public Session
Mike Smith made the motion to go into Non-Public session pursuant to RSA 91-A:3 IIb at 7:43 pm, seconded by Bob Roy.  A roll call vote was made.  Chairman Michael Meehan “I”, Jason Call “I”, Bob Roy “I”, Mike Smith “I”, Mark Gross “I”, Kevin Meehan “I”.  The motion passed unanimously.

Mike Smith made the motion to leave the non-Public session and return to Public session at 8:24 pm, seconded by Mark Gross.  A roll call vote was made. Chairman Michael Meehan “I”, Jason Call “I”, Bob Roy “I”, Mike Smith “I”, Mark Gross “I”, Kevin Meehan “I”.  The motion passed unanimously.

Mike Smith made the motion to seal the minutes of the February 27, 2024, Non-Public session, seconded by Mark Gross.  A roll call vote was made. Chairman Michael Meehan “I”, Jason Call “I”, Bob Roy “I”, Mike Smith “I”, Mark Gross “I”, Kevin Meehan “I”.  The motion passed unanimously.  No votes took place in the Non-public session.

Return to Public Meeting
Planning Board members, after examining her resume and interviewing Andrea Gendron for the position of secretary to the Planning Board followed by discussions, Bob Roy made the motion to nominate Andrea to the Select Board for consideration for employment as the Planning Board secretary.  The position to come with the provision that the Planning Board will review the secretary’s job performance at their first meeting scheduled in September 2024, to determine if employment should continue.  Charlene Wheeler, present Planning Board secretary, agreed to be available to assist Andrea.  Charlene is continuing her position as Zoning Board of Adjustment secretary and she and Andrea will be making arrangements to separate files, workspaces, and using the town’s website and email.  The motion was seconded by Mark Gross.  There was no further discussion.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.  The Board secretary was asked to send this nomination to Amanda Simino so it was available for the Select Board’s next meeting on March 11. 
The Board’s next meeting will be on March 26, 2024.
Mike Smith made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Bob Roy.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 p.m.

_______________________

Charlene Wheeler

Secretary to the Board  
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